
 
 
         
 
 
Mail Stop 6010 
 
 
 

May 22, 2008 
 
Curt S. Culver 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
MGIC Investment Corporation 
MGIC Plaza 
250 East Kilbourn Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI  53202 
 
Re:   MGIC Investment Corporation 
 Preliminary Proxy Statement on Schedule 14A 

Filed May 16, 2008 
 File No. 1-10816 
  
Dear Mr. Culver:  
 

This is to advise you that we have limited our review of the above referenced 
proxy statement to only the issues identified below.   
 
Schedule 14A 
 
Item 1. Approval of the Issuance of More than 19.9% of Our Common Stock on Conversion 
of Convertible Debentures, page 5 

1. Please revise your disclosure to include a brief discussion setting forth the reasons 
for the private debenture issuances; the use of proceeds from the issuances; and 
the dilutive effect of issuing common stock upon conversion of the debentures.  
With regard to your discussion of the dilutive effect, please include an illustrative 
example of the dilutive effect.  

 
* * * 



    

As appropriate, please amend your filing and respond to these comments within 
10 business days or tell us when you will provide us with a response.  You may wish to 
provide us with a marked copy of the amendment to expedite our review.  Please furnish 
a cover letter with your amendment that keys your responses to our comments and 
provides any requested information.  Detailed cover letters greatly facilitate our review.  
Please understand that we may have additional comments after reviewing your 
amendment and responses to our comments. 
 
 We urge all persons who are responsible for the accuracy and adequacy of the 
disclosure in the filing to be certain that the filing includes all information required under 
the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and that they have provided all information 
investors require for an informed investment decision.  Since the company and its 
management are in possession of all facts relating to a company’s disclosure, they are 
responsible for the accuracy and adequacy of the disclosures they have made. 
 
 In connection with responding to our comments, please provide, in writing, a 
statement from the company acknowledging that: 
 
• the company is responsible for the adequacy and accuracy of the disclosure in the 

filing; 
 
• staff comments or changes to disclosure in response to staff comments do not 

foreclose the Commission from taking any action with respect to the filing; and 
 
• the company may not assert staff comments as a defense in any proceeding initiated 

by the Commission or any person under the federal securities laws of the United 
States. 

 
 In addition, please be advised that the Division of Enforcement has access to all 
information you provide to the staff of the Division of Corporation Finance in our review 
of your filing or in response to our comments on your filing. 
 
 Please contact Song Brandon at (202) 551-3621 or me at (202) 551-3715 with any 
questions. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Jeffrey Riedler 
        Assistant Director 
 
Cc: Patrick G. Quick, Esq. 
 Foley & Lardner LLP 
 777 Wisconsin Avenue 
 Milwaukee, WI  53202 
 


